
 

       

    
  

21st May 2025 
 
Our Ref: TWE.JCP.10Pre 
 
Dear Families 
 
I am writing to inform you that the Year 10 PRE exams will be taking place between the 16th and 
27th June 2025. Students will be sitting as near to a full timetable as possible to ensure that we have 
a clear picture of where students are as they move towards Year 11.  This will allow teaching staff to 
identify group and individual needs and start planning to further support students from September.  
 
The PRE exams will be run as close to a real set of exams as possible, with all exams taking place 
either in the Main Hall, Activity Studio or the C-block. Each exam room will have external 
invigilators.  
 
Below is an outline of the Year 10 PRE Timetable  
 

  
 
 
Students will receive their individual timetables a week prior to the exams.   
Please note that the timings of the school day will need to be altered for Year 10s over the exam 
period to allow for both morning and afternoon exam sessions. The trimmings they follow will 
depend on whether they have a morning exam, afternoon exam or both.  
  
 
  
  



 

       

    
  

Timings 1 - Students have an exam in the morning, but no exam in the afternoon. 
  

  
• Register as normal.  
• Complete AM exam starting at 9.20.  
• Follow the normal timetable from breaktime until the end of P4.  

  
Timings 2 - Students have no exam in the morning but have an exam in the afternoon.  
  

  
• Register as normal.  
• Follow the normal timetable until 12.40pm when the P3 teacher will send students down to 

Lilies for an early lunch.  
• Complete PM exam.   
• Students will be able to leave the site when the PM exam finishes.  

  
Timings 3 - Students have an exam in the morning and in the afternoon.   
  

  
  

• Register as normal.  
• Complete AM exam.  
• Attend P3. Students class teacher will send them down to Lilies at 12.40pm for an early 

lunch.  
• Complete PM exam.  



 

       

    
  

• Students will be able to leave the site when the PM exam finishes.  
  
Key information around leaving site early 
 
Due to the length of the afternoon exams, and some time lost at lunch, students will not be required 
to return to Period 4 once their afternoon exams are completed. They will be able to go straight 
home. This will depend on the length of the exam but will be no earlier than 2.30pm.   
Those students who need to get a bus will be able to remain in school until 15.10pm. These students 
will be supervised in Lilies until the end of the day.  
 
Students who do not have an afternoon exam will follow their normal school day and leave site at 
the end of Period 4.  
  
Finally, I have attached a copy of the Year 10 PRE handbook that contains guidelines and procedures 
for next term's exams. Please ensure you read this, and share the information with your 
son/daughter, as it may well answer any questions you have. I will run an assembly after half term to 
go over some of the key procedures and protocols. 
   
If you have any questions or queries once you have looked through the handbook then please do not 
hesitate to contact me.   
  
Kind Regards 

 
T West 
 
Mr West  
Assistant Headteacher 
 
 
 


